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 TO:  Association of Local Government Auditors Peer Review Team 
 

April Jordan, CIA, CFE  Owen Clark, CPA 
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 FROM:  Ty Elliott, City Internal Auditor 
 

 DATE: October 13, 2022  
 

 SUBJECT: City of College Station Internal Audit Office External Quality Control Review 
  
Thank you for performing the City of College Station Internal Audit Office’s external quality control 
review for the period January 1, 2019, through December 31, 2021. We appreciate your opinion that our 
audit quality control system complied with Government Auditing Standards. We also value the 
suggestions that you provided to help us excel and improve the quality of our audit process. Our 
response to the recommendation contained in the management letter is as follows: 
 
Recommendation: “Standard 4.42 provides that auditors hired or assigned to a GAGAS engagement 
after the beginning of an audit organization’s 2-year CPE period may complete a prorated number of 
CPE hours. An audit organization may define a prorated number of hours based on the number of full 6-
month intervals remaining in the CPE period. In reviewing the Office’s CPE record, we observed that one 
of the employees who terminated during the first six months of the CPE period did not obtain enough 
prorated CPE hours. 
 
We recommend that CPE be required as part of the onboarding process for new hires and that at least 
every six months a review of all staff CPE hours be conducted.” 
 
Response:  We concur and will ensure that all audit staff who participate on GAGAS audit projects be 
required as part of the onboarding process for new hires and that at least every six months a review of 
all staff CPE hours be conducted. Our policies and procedures will be updated to reflect this change. 
 
It was a pleasure working with a knowledgeable and skilled review team during this external quality 
review. 
 
Respectfully, 

 
CIA, CFE, CGAP 
City Internal Auditor 
City of College Station, TX 
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